Christmas 2009 (a little late)

Another year has come and gone, and we feel fortunate that this year was significantly less traumatic than it’s predecessor. 

Last year in December Gary started working for a new company after getting laid off at his previous company. The new company, Infinium Capital Management, is working out very well. The commute is about 90 minutes each way (which is a lot of time out of his day) but the work is fun, the people pleasant, and the company is actually making money, which is a nice change. Two of the last three previous companies collapsed financially.

Carolyn still enjoys working with very young children as a speech pathologist, and is now entering her 7th year in early intervention! Gillian is still out in New Hampshire majoring in meteorology, and is likely to remain there for about 2 more years. Ryan is half way through his junior year in high school and has his sights on attending COD (the local junior college) for two years after high school graduation.

There was quite a bit of travel this year. The family went out to Maui (the result of a last-minute bargain) for an incredible week of sightseeing, sand, snorkeling, sushi, ziplining, and surfing, our first big vacation in 3 years. The weather was quite cooperative and the consensus was the trip was our favorite vacation ever. It is surprising to spend that much time on a plane, step off, and still be in the States. Carolyn flew to Wales with her brother Bill during Thanksgiving week to celebrate Pat’s 80th birthday. There was just not enough time to see everyone Carolyn wanted to see because she was there under a week. Carolyn also went to New Hampshire twice to help Gillian move in and out of her dorm. On the second trip her mother Pat joined them and they took a side trip to Niagara Falls. Pat visited us three times this year, in April, August, and December. The whole family is meeting in California with Bill, Joanne, and family to celebrate Christmas together. We’re expecting to take a side trip to Lake Tahoe to do some skiing and visiting with Joanne’s parents.

Carolyn continues doing both jazzercise and yoga. Ryan and Gillian spend much of their free time involved in role-playing games on computers, although Gillian still manages from time to time to practice her martial arts and enjoy her sorority, and Ryan is very involved in stage crew. Gary is still spending lot of time with Suki and Zephyr, mushing when the weather allows it and sometimes entering races. Suki continues to be the only collie in the Midwest competitively mushing. Gary spent a long weekend up in an Iditarod training camp with the dogs and learned a lot of stuff. Cosmo, alas, has passed on to doggie heaven and is greatly missed.

We hope you all have a happy, healthy and (especially in this economic climate) prosperous new year.
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